# 07.03.16

## Congregational News

Charge Conference - We will have a called Charge Conference on July 10th following the 10:30 a.m. worship service in the Sanctuary. The purpose of this meeting is to: (1) Approve an adjustment to the Sr. Pastor's compensation in order to establish a housing allowance. (2) Authorize the Board of Trustees, in consultation with other appropriate committees, to make decisions concerning the sale ( or other appropriate uses) of the parsonage. All members of the Administrative Board constitute the Charge Conference.

Congratulations to Tony Chaffin and Tiffany Harrison who were married on June 25th at Shadow Springs Vineyard in Elkin, NC. Rev. Jeff Johnsen officiated the wedding.

**Save The Date!** - Join us 5:30pm Sunday, July 10th at the Arbor for a Family Picnic and Ice Cream Social to welcome Pastor Steve, Marcy, Elizabeth, and Maggie Autrey.

Bring a picnic basket of food to feed your own family, chairs, and/or a blanket to sit on. Church will provide 10 gallons of homemade ice cream, but we'll need more. RSVP and sign up to bring an item for the ice social at <a href="http://www.signupgenius.com/go/409054FABAB23AB9-welcome">http://www.signupgenius.com/go/409054FABAB23AB9-welcome</a>.

To avoid walking up the hill to the Arbor, limited parking and drop off is available on Cedar street.

Questions? Contact Wendi Brooks wendi.brooks@denverumc.org.

### Golden Disciples

**July 6th** - we will visit the Lakewood Care Center in Denver, NC at 10:00 a.m. to share patriotic music, favors, ice cream and cookies with the residents.

**July 14th** - We will host an ice cream and bingo event at 11:00 a.m. in the CORC. Please bring a wrapped white elephant for the prize table, along with an ice cream topping or cookies to share.

## **DUMC NEWS**

The Church office will be closed on Monday, July 4th, in observance of Independence Day.

Since the Administrative Board meeting on May 1st, we have all been praying a "Bold Prayer" that we would receive \$503,711 in total budget offerings by June 30th. As of June 29th, we received \$450,277. Since the beginning of this prayer, giving has increased by over 27%.

To all of our faithful stewards, thank you for your generosity!

#### DUMC YOUTH this week! Summer Fun and Faith!

\*\* There are no regularly scheduled events the week of July 3rd-9th due to the 4th of July holiday, HOWEVER, there are deadlines for events that fall during those dates. Please take a look at the calendar for more information.

Date	What	When	Where	Who	Cost	Sign-up Deadline
July 13	Waterfall Hike	7:30 a.m 5:30 p.m.	Meet at church - travel to DuPont Forest	HS	\$ for snacks / fast food	Wed. 7/6
July 13	Sliding Rock	8:00 a.m 3:00 p.m.	Meet at church - travel to Sliding Rock	MS	\$ for snacks / fast food	Wed/ 7/6
July 15	Worship Night & Campfire	7:30 p.m 9:30 p.m.	Church	MS/HS	FREE	none
July 17-21	VBS - Wet & WILD!	6:00 p.m 8:00 p.m.	Church	MS	FREE	Sun 7/10

#### Get ready for Vacation Bible School July 17th - 21st!

This exciting week will offer a high energy environment for kids filled with learning God's word, fun-filled crafts, and exciting games!

DONATIONS - You can help by donating one of the many items needed for snacks or activities that the children will be doing. Donation sign-up tables are set up TODAY at the check-in stations and near the sound booth in the FLC. Please return items to the church by July 5th. This ministry is only possible because of all your support!

Please contact Jennifer at jennifer.ingalls@denverumc.org, or Cortni at cortni.bazzle@denverumc.org for questions on donations or volunteering.